

## INFRASTRUCTURE AND PLANNING

August XX, 2025

St. Thomas Aquinas Roman Catholic Separate School Division 4906 50 Avenue Leduc AB T9E 6W9

Dear Ms. Laurie Kardynal,

## **Subject: Lede Park School Site**

This letter is to provide confirmation that the Lede Park Catholic High School site will be shovel ready in 2026.

Upon completion of the site and the school site funding announcement, the city will turnover the location to STAR Catholic school division.

Information pertaining to the Site Readiness checklist requirements have been provided.

If there are any questions or concerns regarding the status of the site, please contact the undersigned at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Derek Prohar, MMV, MSM, CD City Manager, City of Leduc Phone: (780) 980-7101 City.Manager@leduc.ca

## Cc:

Nick Masvikeni, Secretary Treasurer Donna Tugwood, STAR Catholic Board Chair Shawn Olson, Director of Engineering and Environment, City of Leduc Michael Pieters, General Manager Infrastructure and Planning, City of Leduc